

#### Newsletter –June 2018

Attendance

Poppy - 93.8%

Daisy - 98.2%

**Sunflower – 96.9%** 

**Foxglove – 98.0%** 

Tulip - 94.2%

Dahlia - 95.6%

Edelweiss - 99.4%

Hollyhock - 97.0%

Snapdragon - 94.8%

Orchid - 95.9%

Iris - 97.2%

Wisteria - 94.5%

Thistle - 96.5%

Lupin - 95.6%

Well Done to Class **Edelweiss** for the best attendance in June.



## **Upcoming Events**

**2<sup>nd</sup> July** – Year 6 pupils transition to Brayton **10<sup>th</sup> July** – Year 6 pupils transition day for Selby High and Barlby High **20**<sup>th</sup> **July** – Year 6 Leavers Assembly / Summer Fair / Last day of term 4<sup>th</sup> September – Return

#### **GDPR Forms**

to school

If you haven't yet returned your child's GDPR form, please do so ASAP. If you need a new form, please call at the office.

Welcome to June's Newsletter. It has been a month full of exciting events. We have had the 90<sup>th</sup> birthday picnic celebration and mini sports day, KS1 & KS2 trip to sundown, year 3 & 4 visited Stocksbridge, year 5 attended a science day at Selby High and enjoyed a day at Yorkshire Air Museum. Year 6 took part in Big local events at both Selby College and West Yorkshire Playhouse. Next month sees lots more exciting events including the year 6s Eric Wood play and the Summer Fair, we hope that lots of parents and carers are able to attend these events to support the children.

# 90<sup>th</sup> Birthday celebration

Thank you to all who attended our first 90<sup>th</sup> birthday celebration on one of the hottest days of this year. The children had a great time at the picnic with family and friends and were delighted that so many attended the concert after this and the races in place of a full sports day this year.

The next 90<sup>th</sup> birthday event is a coffee morning on Friday 6<sup>th</sup> July at 9.30am. Everyone is invited to enjoy a selection of cakes and tea and coffee whilst viewing photographs from the recent past and some from further back. We have also recently discovered some old head teacher logbooks dating back to 1930s, which records canings, gas mask training and much more that we would like to share with you. Some of our year 5 and 6s who will also be on hand on share your own memories of the school. If you would like to attend please let a member of staff know so we can ensure we cater for all.



To all our year 6s leaving to start at Brayton We wish you every success



# **Entering School**

Due to congestion in the school corridors, we request that everyone uses the correct door to access their classrooms and does not use the front office to enter or exit the school. The doors open at 8.50am and do not close until 9am. If you are late arriving at school you will need to register and order your child's lunch at the office upon arrival.

### **Parking**

We have had several complaints from residents about traffic from the school blocking driveways and parking carelessly. We would ask that when parking in the surrounding streets to be aware of resident's driveways. A number of parents have also raised concerns about drivers pulling out on to Flaxley Road from nearby streets without due care and attention for the busy crossing area.

#### Selby Fun Run

As a 'warm up run' for the 5k park run some of our pupils are taking part in this month, several of our runners ran the family fun 1k race at the Selby fun day.

We were the bestrepresented school, so thank you to all the parents for allowing your children to take part and we look forward to seeing you at the 5k park run soon!

#### **Local Football**

I'm a coach at Snaith Juniors Football Club and I was wondering if you had a school newsletter or something similar that you might put a little notice in for us?

Snaith Juniors are looking for a goalkeeper to join their Under 8s team (under 9's next season). Date of birth between 01/09/09 and 31/08/10. Some experience preferred. For more information, please contact Dave on 07896 104969.

## **Storytellers**

Beanstalk is a nationwide charity that supports children with their reading in schools. They have been working in our school for a number of years and are looking for new volunteers for our new Early Years Programme called Story Starters, which will begin in the school very soon.

Volunteers are recruited, trained and supported by Beanstalk, and come into school twice a week for one hour, working with three children for twenty minutes each.

It's a wonderful way to support children. If you're interested please go to:

www.beanstalkcharity.org.uk

## **Reports**

School reports will be coming home in the next week and also details about transition arrangements. We will be starting our transition on Tuesday 10<sup>th</sup> July when classes will be in their new groups with their new teacher. Please watch out for the letter and the new ways into school